
 
 
 
From the Mayor’s Office  
 
Two Thousand, Two Hundred and Sixty-Seven (2267) Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield. Three Thousand, 
Seven Hundred and Two (3702) In Quarantine. 
 
July 10, 2020 
  
Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
  
Thankfully, there are no new cases or COVID-19 related deaths to report today. Yesterday, July 9, there were six (6) 
new confirmed cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield, bringing our total to two thousand, two-hundred and sixty-seven (2267). 
Since Monday, July 6, thirty (30) new persons have been quarantined, bringing our total to three thousand, seven 
hundred and two (3702). There have been no deaths to report since Wednesday, July 1. The total number of fatalities 
stands at one-hundred and ten (110). 
 
There are 112 days left to complete the census.  I want to remind you of how important it is that all Plainfielders are 
counted. Not completing the census means losing millions of dollars that can be used in the next ten years to continue 
building our City. Our response rates are low, but there is still time to go online to my2020census.gov and complete the 
quick form. If you have already completed the census, please spread the word to your friends and family members.  
 

As of today, the Census 2020 response rates are as follows: 
 

National                         62.0% 
New Jersey                  64.0% 
Union County              65.9% 
Plainfield                       53.0% 

 
 
Stay safe and may God continue to bless you. 
  
Creating One Plainfield, One Future 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor 
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Adrian O. Mapp 
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